December 19, 1945 Brother H. Bernard, F.S.C., Principal De La Salle Military Academy 1524 Paseo Kansas City 8, Missouri Dear Brother Bernard: Thank you for your good wishes on our games in Kansas City. I am keeping your letter on file and will endeavor to send you some capable men to apply for your coaching position. The men whom I would recommend would be able to teach as well as coach. I imagine that you are speaking about the job opening next September, are you not? Two hundred fifty dollars a month for a nine-month job is not a lucrative salary for men who are proficient in coaching, but I am sure that we will have some boys returning who want to get located and who have had splendid coaching, as well as fine school records. Won't you write me a little more fully regarding the teaching that would be required of him and when you would expect the job to open. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA: NF